104 6th Avenue South
Princeton, MN 55371

February 2022

Dear Friends and Neighbors of the Princeton Pantry:

We first want to thank all the organizations, churches, clubs and
individuals that have given so generously to the Princeton Pantry during this
past year. The Pantry has been able to serve the families in need during this
time because of your generosity.

March will begin our annual statewide food drive. All donation
whether monetary or goods will be partially matched by Minnesota Food
Share. The dates of the food drive are February 28th thry April 10™ 2022,

Between the Food Shelf and the Reclamation Center, we have served
6,873 duplicated families during 2022, giving out 394,981 pounds of food.

Donations can be dropped off at 104 6™ Ave. South or you can mail it
to that address. Donations can be sent to the Pantry thry Pay Pal, as well.
Donations can also be dropped off at Hy-Tech Automotive.

The Pantry hours are:  Monday, 1 to 3 pm

Wednesday, 1 to 3 pm
Friday, 9 to 11 am
If you have and questions, you can call Pastor Bob at 763-389-2777 or
During Pantry hours call: Shirley at 763-220-5199
Joyce at 763-631-3578

We also have a website and come see us on Facebook for updates.
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Thanks again for being such a giving community.

Shirley Hines, Director
And the Princeton Pantry Board
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